
Minutes from PTA Meeting  
20th May 2014 

Grouse & Ale, 7.30pm 
 

 

Apologies     

Leah Cubbage, Ziggy Hill, Steph Pusey                                                                                                                                                 

Present       

Sarah Tedder, Jo Reid, Katy Dunn, Jemima Gurney, Kirsten Grant, Jenni Sharp, Fiona Hayter, 
Martine Saunders, Missy Davies, Fleur Davey 

Minutes From Last Meeting: No amends to previous minutes 
 
 
Treasurer’s report:  
Main account: £8,954.19 (exc. Fawley £) 
100 Club: £1,750.78 
 
 
Updates: 
 
Reception Covered Area 

 Final payment made 
 

ICT 

 To be upgraded 2015, for the same money as being paid now we are able to replace with 
tablets/laptops and a support network 

 Perhaps use a Cloud system for storage 

 Suggested lessons in teaching Code – computer programming 
 

CD Players 

 New machines £148 each, can have multiple uses 

 Need 3 – 1 for each key stage and 1 extra 

 PTA to pay 
 

Book People 

 Emma Horan offered to take over 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Review of Events: 
 
Fawley Steam Fair 

 Successful, made approx. £1,000 

 Due to hot weather some cakes and sweets melted early on, perhaps move tables inside 
marquee next time 

 New gazebos worked well and assembly and transportation a lot easier than previous 
marquee. 

 Noted that the bouncy castle less organized than last year. 
 
 
Future Events: 
 
School Disco 20 June 

 Going ahead with Yr 6 having extra 45 mins on their own, monitored by Yr 6 parents and 
Jo Reid to be present 

 Agreed no iPods or mobiles, only cameras to be used 
 
Family BBQ 28 June or 20 September? 

 Confirm? Sarah has band lined up for event 

 Suggested may be too many weekends taken up by school events in June/July – 
Suggested to combine BBQ with camp night on school grounds but was rejected this 
year as too short notice to inform local residence of evening noise etc. 

 Could be combined with welcome new parents lunch on 20 September – to take place at 
school instead of at Stag & Huntsman 
 

Summer Queen 3 July 

 Send out email for volunteers to sell 

 Sweets - Left over from Fawley                                                                                               
Lollies - Bulk buy for Sports Day too. Electricity issue, need long extension lead for 
freezer 
Pimms - Check how much to buy from last year. Sainsburys own brand, £12 per bottle. 
Serve earlier.  
Cream teas - To be replaced with strawberries and cream in ice cream tubs 
Teas & Coffees 

 Jo handing over to teachers as it is her 1st year experience 

 Headbands and button holes can be bought or handmade 

 Suggested using PTA gazebos to shade the children and using parent’s gazebos for 
refreshments.  

 
Hot Lunch 18 July 

 Ziggy oragnised £2.50 per head prepared at Parmoor 
 
Sports Day 21 July 

 
 

Family Camping Weekend date 26 July 

 At Tallifer Field, Swiss Farm, 10 pitches 



 Would there be enough of an uptake as on weekend after the end of term? 
Maybe try for alternative date at another campsite – Radnage or Parmoor? 

 

 
Dad’s Bike Ride September? 
Depending on Summer evening event 
 
Frieth Hilly 19 October 
The Hilly team has this under control.  
 
Winter Ball 13 December 

 Lucy Pearson has a committee to help organize 

 Ticket price £40 - 2 courses and a cocktail on arrival included 

 Alcohol bought by the bottle 

 Band & DJ, small auction & raffle during pudding  

 Bar staff from Hell Fire Caves? Speak to Katy Dunn.  
 
 
AOB: 
 
Health & Safety Courses – Jo suggested could be useful to PTA members, particularly organizing 
outside of school events 
 
Gardening and Decorating day – Next term, date TBC by Jo Reid. 

 
PTA Food Stall holders - Need to pay extra £10 for insurance – further confirmation on this. 
 
AGM 8 July – Sarah Tedder to stand down as Chairman of PTA, Leah and Missy happy to carry 
on with their roles.  Email to all to be sent mid June with AGM details. 
 
Future PTA Meetings – Suggested from September meetings to be held in the morning after 
drop off to encourage new members.  

 
AGM meeting 8 July, location TBC, 7:30 


